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30 Cannon Street 
London EC4M 6XH 
United Kingdom 

Dear Sir David 

25 September 2009 

Attached is the Australasian Council of Auditors-General (ACAG) response to the Exposure 
Draft referred to above. 

The views expressed in this submission represent those of all Australian members of ACAG. 

The opportunity to comment is appreciated and I trust you will find the attached comments 
useful. 

Yours sincerely 

Simon O'Neill 

PO Box 275, Civic Square ACT 2608, Australia 
Phone/Fax: 1800644 102 Overseas phone/fax: +61 292625876 
Email: sonei11@audit.sa.gov.au 
Website: www.acag.org.au 
ABN 13 922 704 402 



ACAG has reviewed the exposure draft on the discount rate for employee benefits and 
provides the following comments. 

ACAG does not consider the proposals to be in the best interests of preparers and users of 
general-purpose financial reports in Australia, particularly public sector entities. 

rate 

or why 

ACAG does not agree with the proposal to eliminate the use of the govel11ment bond rates to 
determine the discount rate for employee benefit obligations when there is no deep market in 
high quality corporate bonds. 

The objective of improving comparability across jurisdictions may not be met even when this 
option is eliminated as many other variables affect the employee benefits balance. 

ACAG recommends that in jurisdictions with no deep market in high quality corporate bonds, 
public sector entities be allowed to continue to use the govermnent bond rate. This would 
reduce complexity whilst continuing to provide relevant and reliable information. 

rate 

refer to 

or 

ACAG agrees, notwithstanding our response to question 1, that the guidance in IAS 39 is 
appropriate for detem1ining the discount rate. 



an 

a) 

b) or losses arising Oft change accounting policy "n'o,,'.'" 

or 

ACAG agrees with the proposal to require prospective application of the proposed 
amendment and the adjustment should be directly to retained earnings, consistent with other 
changes in accounting policy per lAS 8 Accounting Policies, Changes in Accounting 
Estimates and Errors. This would be the least onerous approach. 




